St Hugh's Catholic Church

68 Derby Road, Borrowash, DE72 3HB

Parish Priest: Canon Ka Fai Lee Tel: 01332 673562 Email: st.hugh.borrowash@nrcdt.org.uk www.sthughborrowash.org.uk

Sts Peter & Paul - 29 June 2014

YEAR A (Weekdays Cycle 2) – Eucharistic Prayer 2 Sanctuary Lamp burnt for appointment of our new bishop

MASS TIMES AND EVENTS THIS WEEK

Sunday 29 June (Sts Peter & Paul, Apostles)

9.30am Mass Elizabeth Caffrey RIP (Chris & Roseann Walsh)

*** Second Collection for Peter's Pence

*** Fr Ka Fai will say Mass at St Alban's at 10am and in Oakwood at 5pm. Fr Paul will say 9.30am Mass here at St Hugh's.

Tuesday 1 July (Feria)

9.30am Mass Intention of Jack Hegarty

7.00pm Training session led by John Creedon, Diocesan Safeguarding Officer on

safeguarding in parishes.

Thursday 3 July (St Thomas, Apostle)

9.30am Service of Word & Communion

7.30pm Informal meeting with chairs and vice chairs of the two link parishes. Fr Paul &

Fr Ka Fai to attend with chairs of Parish Pastoral Councils

Friday 4 July (Feria)

9.30am Mass Private Intention

Sunday 6 July 2014 (Fourteen Sunday of the Year)

9.30am Mass Horbury Winder RIP (John & Joy Heaps)

ROTAS

	<u>Readers</u>	<u>Cleaners</u>	<u>Flowers</u>
29 June	Eamon Hughes	Mrs Gorman & Mrs Johnstone	M McDermott
6 July	T McMenamin	Mrs Dennis & Mrs Hughes	Volunteer

LAST WEEK

Collections Envelopes £119.00 Loose £132.00 Standing Orders £100.00

Attendance 112

News & Events

SAFEGUARDING EVENT: The Church's policies about safeguarding say that anyone who has any ministry with children, young people or vulnerable adults should have some basic safeguarding training before or during the time they carry out that ministry. On **Tuesday 1st July between 7.00 - 9.00pm** John Creedon, the safeguarding coordinator for the Diocese, will be coming to St Hugh's to lead this training for our parish. Everyone involved with children or vulnerable adults in the parish should make a special effort to attend this event"

Service to commemorate the Centenary of WW1: This will take place on Sunday 27 July at 3.00pm at the Church of All Saints, Ockbrook. All are welcome.

The Briars & CAFOD Open Day: The Briars, together with CAFOD, are holding an Open Day on Sunday 29th June from 1pm – 5pm. The day will start with Mass followed with a barbecue, a variety of fun activities and a barn dance. For more information email bookings@ndcys.com or telephone 01773 852044.

Baptism Preparation: Starting this September, parents wanting Baptism for their child will first need to complete a short programme of preparation. At the request of Deanery clergy, the Deanery Pastoral Council will be running 6 separate preparation programmes between October this year and June next year. Each programme will consist of two evening sessions. The first will be shared with our neighbouring parishes while the second will be in our parish. Our first programme will start on 22nd October. There will be two further programmes in February and May/March and June. Parents with a child for Baptism should contact Fr Ka Fai in the usual way and he will tell you what happens next.

The Padley Pilgrimage Walk: will take place from Thursday 10th July to Sunday 13th July, departing from St Mary's Bridge at 9.15am on the 10th and arriving at Padley Chapel for Mass on the 13th. Details are on the notice board. You are welcome to join the walk at any stage along the or for the entire journey. For further details telephone 01332 510718 way vincecundy@hotmail.com Ashbourne Churches Together are celebrating their **Songs of Praise** at Carsington Water on Sunday 13th July at 3pm. Last year over 400 people attended. Everyone is welcome.

Annual Pilgrimage to Rodsley: In honor of the English Martyrs, the 37th Annual Pilgrimage to Rodsley, the birthplace of St Ralph Sherwin, will take place on Sunday 29th June. Assembling at the Corner Barn, Rodsley Crossroads at 3.15pm and processing to the Barn for Mass. Please see church notice board for further details.

The Briars Youth Retreat Centre is looking to appoint a Bookings Administrator: The main purpose of the role is to carry out administrative work and operational responsibilities to ensure the smooth running of all day to day bookings as required. Monday – Friday 9.30am-2.30pm (though some flexibility will be available).

NJC scale 3. 5.6 weeks holiday pro rata.

Closing date for applications is Wednesday 16th July and interviews will be held on Tuesday 22nd July. For more information please contact Angela Gillespie on 01773 852044 or angela@ndcys.com

Assisted Dying Bill - Please write to a member of the House of Lords: The Bill to legalise 'assisted dying', meaning assisted suicide, will be debated by the House of Lords on Friday 18th July 2014. There will be a free vote, because it not Government legislation. If passed, this Bill would place vulnerable people at serious risk. Especially if you have direct experience of caring for a dying person, either as a family member or as a health or social care professional, please write before 18th July to a Peer, to tell them your views. For more information, including details of how to write to a Peer, please visit www.catholicchurch.org.uk/assisted-dying-bill; IT IS VERY IMPORTANT TO WRITE AS SOON AS POSSIBLE AND CERTAINLY BEFORE 18TH JULY.

Spiritual Healing: We warmly invite you to join us for our regular evening of spiritual healing in the Parish Centre at St Alban's, Chaddesden on Tuesday 1st July 2014 at 7.30pm. We pray for each other in a lovely relaxed atmosphere and there is an opportunity for everyone to receive individual healing should they wish to. Come along and have your "batteries" recharged! We finish the evening about 8.30pm with refreshments.

St George's Catholic Voluntary Academy: All past and present members of staff and pupils are invited to a celebration Mass for the 50th Anniversary of St George's school on Friday 11th July at 10:30am. Please contact school on 01332 766815 if you hope to attend.